MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 6th SEPTEMBER 2017 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (chairman), Cllr. D. May, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. J. Coussins,  Cllr. J. Shorthouse and Cllr. K. Haines
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. M. Stanton
Public Participation
Cllr. L. Chilton advised that new more efficient street lighting was to be installed in South Derbyshire although Newton Solney is not likely to be included in the first tranch.   Gold bus passes are due to expire and application for renewals should be made as soon as possible.   She had written commenting on the impact on local schools due to the Bladon Paddocks and possible Sales Lane sites.  
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/9/17
Apologies for absence


Received and accepted from Cllr. D. Smith and Cllr. P. Smith
2/9/17
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/9/17
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/9/17
Planning applications and decision

Estate of 150 Houses, Sales Lane, Winshill – Parish Council objected – to be decided

27 Main Street – Rear Extensions – approved

Newton Solney Infant School – Playground equipment – approved

22 Main Street – Felling of an oak tree – Parish Council objected – to be decided


Eight Bells, Repton Road, Newton Solney – Loft conversion – refused

Newton Mount, Bretby – Agricultural shed – Parish Council objected – refused

22 Main St., Newton Solney – demolish house and rebuild – Parish Council to object

Bladon House School – Prune trees – no objection


The application to demolish 22 Main Street and rebuild with a detached garage/office 

was discussed at length.  General comments include :- too large and out of character for its position in village and an overdevelopment of the site, inappropriate in the conservation area.  The existing house fits well within the streetscape.  The change in entrance off the main road will reduce the number of parking spaces on the road.   Other comments will be fully detailed by Clerk in letter of objection.
5/9/17     To confirm the minutes of previous meeting held on 21st July 2017

These were circulated, read and approved – proposed by Cllr. D. May and seconded by Cllr. K. Haines – unanimous confirmation.

6/9/17     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded



No change deemed necessary
7/9/17      Outstanding Matters

The speed activated sign on the main road from Burton had been reported as not working by the Clerk to Derbyshire County Council.   Cllr. L. Chilton offered to personally make further enquiries.
The dirty street signs for which it  had previously been suggested might be cleaned by the local scout group for a financial reward was still ongoing.
Cllr. G. Plowman advised that whilst the steps off Trent Lane to the Church had been cleared of briars etc. It was hoped that the pathway up to the kissing gate might receive similar attention.  The Clerk to organise.     The damaged wooden posts on the village green have still not been renewed – The Clerk to organise.
8/9/17      Clerks Report
Most of the Himalayan Balsom and the nettles along the river bank have been strimmed – the remainder will be strimmed shortly.
Our existing Insurance Company – Aon have announced that they will not be continuing with local authority insurance at the end of this financial year – 1-7-18
They have recommended another company who will advise us before the next year is due.

9/9/17     Chairmans Report
The Chairman reported that the grass verge towards Repton needed cutting.  The Clerk will check and contact local authority responsible.   Whilst the road in the village was being re-surfaced one of the lorries had hit and damaged a flower barrel on the corner of Church Lane and witnessed by Mrs. Topliss. The Clerk will contact highways.  
 It had been reported that some youths had been seen in the Recreation Ground when the rocker was severely damaged.     The Clerk had reported it to SDDC.  He will check with them to assess the situation as to repair.  
 It had been suggested before the Dalebrook Site was approved that the county boundary might be moved to enable the site to be transferred to the Staffordshire side.

Mr. Frank McArdle (SDDC) had acknowledged our letter and advised that the suggestion would be considered.  The Clerk will again write to ascertain the current situation.  
10/9/17    Reports from Councillors

Points raised included in other headings
11/9/17 - Travellers
Cllr. J. Shorthouse detailed the recent visit by travellers to The Newton Park Hotel.  Whilst they moved on fairly quickly it raised the worry that they might return and move on to our Recreation Ground or go down Trent Lane to the Riverbank.

It was suggested that a gate or bar might be fitted on the entrance to the Recreation field and also across Trent Lane.  The situation will be discussed with Mr. Holcroft our local farmer who of course requires access down Trent Lane with his tractor.   The Clerk will obtain quotations to carry out the work.
12/9/17      Bonfire Night.

Cllr. G. Plowman is helping in making the necessary arrangements.

13/9/17
S. 106 
The Parish Council had been unsuccessful in getting a S106 grant for our school from the Dalebrook Site.  The Parish Council will watch the situation closely if the Sales Lane site is approved

14/9/17
Recreation Field Use

The Chairman is hoping to arrange a meeting with the local Sporting Club to discuss the future plans for the Recreation Field.

15/9/17
Trim Trail

The possible grant for a trim trail on the Recreation Field had been turned down by the “Big Lottery Fund”.   The Clerk will look into the source of further grants
16/9/17
Finance


Accounts for payment:-

R. Parker           Allowable expenses – 2 month




£39

R. Parker
      4 x grass cutting/weedkiller/trim steps and hedge 

£580

R. Parker
      Strim nettles/Himalayan Balsom on river bank


£280

R. Parker
      Weedkiller







£46.51

To consider requests under s 137

None
The Parish Council bank account stands at £13041 plus £6,000 on deposit.
17/9/17 – The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Friday 11th October 2017 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm    All are welcome
